
 
 
 

September 15, 2020 
 

Termination of Old Tucson Lease 
 
Background 
 
In my September 8, 2020 Memorandum (attached), I shared with the Board the pending 
closure of Old Tucson Studios and indicated that this item would be brought to the Board of 
Supervisors on the September 15 Addendum Agenda.    
 
As noted in the September 8, Memorandum, Old Tucson Studios has weathered 
wars, changes in State laws, financial downturns, fires and natural disasters.  A 
decline in overall profitability began with the fire in 1995 that destroyed many of 
the structures and contents coupled with significant rebuild obligations, changes in 
how movies were produced and financed.  The Great Recession and changes in 
State Laws that have impacted attractions like Old Tucson have added substantial 
challenges. The COVID -19 Pandemic and the inability to host crowd-based events 
like the annual Nightfall, have become the final hurdle that Old Tucson Studios could 
not clear. 
 
Operating under a lease originally entered into in 1973 with the predecessors of the 
current company, Old Tucson Company (OTC), Old Tucson Studios utilizes up to 
180 acres within 360 acres of land leased from Pima County, adjacent to the Tucson 
Mountains and close to the Saguaro National Park.   
 
Recommendation 
 
While the lease is scheduled to expire December 31, 2023, Pima County recognizes 
the negative impact that an empty and unused property could have on the nearby 
natural desert landscape.  Therefore, it is in the best interest of Pima County, as the 
ultimate caretaker of the property, to protect and preserve the land as well as 
building improvements and infrastructure.  I recommend the Board of Supervisors 
terminate the lease with the Old Tucson Company (Contract 04-00-0-100206-0123), 
effective September 15, 2020. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
C.H. Huckelberry  
County Administrator 
 
 
CHH/mp – September 9, 2020 
 
c: Jan Lesher, Chief Deputy County Administrator 
 Carmine DeBonis, Deputy County Administrator for Public Works 
 Francisco García, MD, MPH, Deputy County Administrator & Chief Medical Officer,  
    Health and Community Services  






